

- Once again local news flow is on the thin side and this will result in local markets focusing once again on offshore developments.
- Geopolitical tensions are on the rise this morning following the launch by North Korea of two ballistic missiles into the sea near Japan. This will ramp up pressure on the US administration under Joe Biden to finalise its policy on North Korea who continues to defy the international community regarding its illicit weapons programme. Japan's coast guard stated that it detected the first missile soon after 07.00am which flew about 420 kms, followed by a second missile some 20 minutes later.
- The German Chancellor Angela Merkel yesterday rejected demands for a vote of no confidence over the government's U-turn over the Easter Holiday circuit breaker lockdown. Merkel has ditched plans for an extended Easter break just two days after it was agreed with the governors of Germany's 16 states, which is raising concerns that she is losing a grip on the crisis which is currently enveloping Europe. Reuters reported - "No, I will not do that," said Merkel, when asked during an interview on public broadcaster ARD about calls by all three opposition parties that she submit a vote of confidence. "I asked people today to forgive me for a mistake. This was the right thing to do, I believe. I also have the support of the whole federal government and parliament."
- Looking at the day ahead, nothing out locally however there is once again a data deluge out of the United States.
- The big release today is US GDP. Preliminary data showed that the economic recovery from one of the worst slumps on record was sustained in the final quarter of 2020. The secondary GDP reading showed that activity in the world's largest economy expanded by 4.1% q/q in Q4 as virus containment measures were eased and the aggressive monetary and fiscal stimulus measures continued to take effect. Looking ahead, the recovery is expected to have extended into Q1 2021 despite a second wave of the pandemic. High-frequency data and leading indicators suggest that the economic rebound will gain momentum in the second half of this year as the economy full reopens with a significant portion of the population expected to be vaccinated by this point. The Biden administration's massive stimulus bill will add to the pace of economic recovery in the US.
- The USD remains on the front foot this morning with the safe haven play very much in focus as the EU grapples with the third wave of COVID-19. The USD Index is currently trading just north of the 92.5600 mark as the time of writing while the EUR-USD is marking four-month lows. The single currency touched an intra-day low of 1,1811 in the Asian session and we expect investors to continue selling on any upticks.
- Not surprisingly given the points mentioned above we saw the BWP weaken slightly against the greenback yesterday. The BWP remains anchored above the 0.0900 mark as we head into the open however this level could be the focal point for BWP bears and we think it may be tested today.

ZAR and Associated Comments

- The ZAR weakened for a second day, even with a strong attempt by the ZAR bulls to reverse losses during the day, as the dollar remained the haven of choice amidst ongoing risk-off sentiment. The dollar index, which is a trade-weighted gauge of the greenback against a basket of currencies, rose to a four month high yesterday despite US Treasury yields easing slightly further from recent highs.
- The ZAR ultimately joined the rest of the EM sample of currencies which closed broadly in the red. Closing 0.85% weaker at the 14.9000/\$-handle, yesterday's CPI data appeared to have little impact on the ZAR's intraday path with the unit strengthening shortly after a weak inflation print. Specifically, CPI inflation slowed down to 2.90% y/y in February from 3.20% y/y in the month prior, a result which undershot consensus expectations for a 3.10% rise. This will likely rule out bets for SARB rate hikes in the near term and may even push out expected hikes towards the backend of 2021, whereas the SARB's quarterly projection model (QPM) previously called for two 25bps hikes in Q2 and Q3 2021 at the January meeting. Looking ahead, however, supply-side pressures will likely continue to offset the weak demand environment. Due to the low base effects of last year, along with rising fuel and electricity prices, inflation is expected pick up in Q2, but seeing as the SARB remains data dependent we will likely not see any rate hike action today. Thus, the future path of the repo rate will largely depend on the SARB's inflation outlook, with market participants turning to the SARB for guidance today on where inflation would need to accelerate to for the central bank's hiking cycle to begin.
- On the domestic virus front, the National Coronavirus Command Council (NCCC) is reportedly considering a move to tighter restrictions for the Easter holidays, after which the country is expected to encounter a third wave of infections. In Europe, tighter restrictions already appear to be commencing, though Germany yesterday reversed plans for an Easter holiday circuit breaker lockdown. Should speculation grow that SA will be heading for harsher restrictions, we may well see heightened ZAR volatility at a time where global markets are less liquid due to the upcoming holidays.
- Prior to the SARB rate announcement this afternoon, the day ahead holds more inflation data in the form of producer price index (PPI) growth. The PPI is expected to have risen 3.60% y/y in February from 3.50% in January, and may add to outlooks that supply-side price increases will begin to outweigh the weak demand-side pressure. While the focus in the EM space is turning towards rate hikes this year from last year's easing, further currency volatility may occur should real rates not rise in accordance with other emerging markets. On that front, the day ahead also sees EM central bank rate announcements from the Philippines and Mexico. The day thus far has kicked off with risk assets still suffering and the US dollar buoyed, while the USD-ZAR has already tested the 15.0000/\$-level in early trade with the bias remaining to the topside in the near term..

Contacts

Mogamisi Nkate	+267 3674335	email: mnkate@bancabc.com
Phillip Masalila	+267 3674621	email: pmasalila@bancabc.com
Kefentse Kebaetse	+267 3674336	email: kkebaetse@bancabc.com
Maungo Sebonego	+267 3674338	email: msebonego@bancabc.com

Report produced by ETM Analytics for BancABC Botswana.

Disclaimer

The information provided herein has been prepared solely for informational purposes and is not an offer to buy or sell or a solicitation of an offer to buy or sell the securities or instruments mentioned or to participate in any particular trading strategy. These materials have been based upon information generally available to the public from sources believed to be reliable. No representation is given with respect to their accuracy or completeness, and they may change without notice. BancABC on its own behalf and on behalf of its affiliates disclaims any and all liability relating to these materials, including, without limitation, any express or implied representations or warranties for statements or errors contained in, or omissions from, these materials.